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                   Week Commencing 2nd October 2023 
 

Headteacher’s Update 
 

Dear all 
 

We held our annual Open Evening on Thursday and it was an incredible event. Over 1000 visitors to the school 
and over 160 students offering to be tour guides. They were an absolute credit to you and the school so please 
thank them for their efforts. 
 

This week sees Year 8 on their Wellbeing residential trip and Year 7 on their Activity Days at Campwell Farm. 
Please keep your fingers crossed for some sympathetic weather! 
 

The uniform shop is open until and Saturday 29th September, from 11:00am to 3:00pm when it will close for 
good. There are lots of items still available and stock changes daily. Please do take this last opportunity to buy 
pre-loved uniform from the shop at 30a Silver Street, BoA 
 

 
Letter From: Mr Farrer, Headteacher  
 

Dear Parent 
 

I wanted to share this document with you. We have been working hard as a school to consider how we can 
best work with you and have created the document below to outline the commitment we have. 

 

Parental Engagement Vision 
 

Schools and parents/carers have a shared priority to deliver the best outcome for their children. A true 
partnership takes sustained and intentional efforts on the part of all partners, with commitment and action by 
all.  
 

Our mission statement ‘People are our Treasure’ reflects our desire to involve all stakeholders. Research 
clearly indicates that good schools become better schools when there is a strong connection with 
parents/carers as part of the learning community. When we work together, everyone benefits - students, 
parents/carers, families, teachers, schools, and communities.  
 

“Parent involvement programmes that are effective in engaging diverse families, recognise,  
respect, and address cultural and class differences.” Henderson and Mapp, 2002. 

 

Parental engagement has a positive impact on student achievement, and we want parents/carers to feel 
welcome, respected, valued, involved and able to fully participate in school life, whilst respecting staff as 
qualified professionals and the decision making of the school. 
 

This includes: 
- fostering and sustaining a positive school climate in which all parent perspectives are encouraged, 

valued and heard, in line with the Parent Code of Conduct. 

- eliminating barriers that may prevent some parents from fully participating in their children’s learning 

and to reflect the diversity of our students and communities.  

- collaborating to support student learning at home and at school.  

- expanding communication and outreach strategies.  
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Examples of positive parental engagement include: 
- attending subject consultation meetings, information briefings and/or tutor review meetings. 

- reading communication from the school, including engaging with reports. 

- talking to their child about school life and their home learning. 

- contacting their child’s tutor, House team or teachers to ask questions, share concerns or any 

information which enables us to better support their child. 

- engaging in parent/carer voice surveys. 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WEEK B CALENDAR - TERM 1 

 Monday 2nd October • Y10 Ashley House Meeting 

• Y8 Wellbeing Trip – Day 2 

 Tuesday 3rd October • Y10 Budbury House Meeting 

• Y12/13 UKMT Senior Challenge 

• Y8 Wellbeing Trip returns at 5:00pm 

• Year 5 & 6 Open Morning 9:15am – 9:45am (call 01225 309500 to book) 

 Wednesday 4th October • Y7 Activity Day at Campwell Farm (returning to school at 4:15pm) 

• Y10 Conigre House Meeting 

 Thursday 5th October • Y7 Activity Day 2 (returning to school at 4:15pm) 

• Y10 Westfield House Meeting 

• Y12/13 Holbourne Museum Trip 

• 6th Form Fundraiser (LibyaAid) 3:00pm – 4:15pm 

• Y13 Parents Meeting (Iceland Trip) 6:00pm – 7:00pm 

 Friday 6th October • Y10 Huntingdon House Meeting 

• Year 5 & 6 Open Morning 9:15am – 9:45am (call 01225 309500 to book) 

• 6th Form Trip – The Wave 2:30pm – 7:00pm 

Collective Worship Term 1:    
 

Dear God  

  We come here with grateful hearts as we celebrate our school.   

We are thankful for the opportunity to reflect on the success and achievements  

we have had as a community.    

We ask that this celebration can continue throughout that year.   

We want to recognise the achievements of all, no matter how big or small.   

We hope that our hearts will be filled with gratitude and praise as we continue to fully engage 

with life. 
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From: Ms Barber – Assistant Headteacher and DDSL (Online Safety and Wellbeing) 
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Music Activities Terms 1 & 2 
Any day with 

advance notice 
(depends on availability) 

 

GCSE/A Level 
Clinics 

By appointment 

Monday MC1 

 

Music Tech Club 
STARTS TERM 2 

Wednesday MC1 

 

Percussion Club 
 

Wednesday MC2 

 

Guitar Club 
 

Wednesday 
WMC 

 

 

Bands/Ensembles 
By appointment 

Wednesday 
WMC 

 

Choir 
 

Thursday 
MC2 

 

Strings 

Friday MC2 

 

Random Band 
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St Laurence School Star Sporting Students 

 

Cricket  
A huge congratulations to Alfie Johnson (Y12) for being selected to play for Gloucestershire CCC 2nd XI. An 
amazing accomplishment. 
 
Football 
Issac Hughes has been named in the squad for Forest Green Rovers EFL Trophy clash vs Shrewsbury. Another 
fantastic example of a young St Laurence student making a mark in the adult game. 

 
European Biathle/Triathle  
It has been a busy summer for Will Smith in Y10. Will raced at the European Biathle, Triathle and Lazer 
run Championships in Erding, Germany. He came away with two Silver medals, three team golds and 
a fifth place in the Lazer run final. A really high level of competition with big teams from some of the 
World's strongest nations in Pentathlon.  
 
He also raced at the World Lazer Run Finals at Bath and placed fourth in a tough final and then 
bronze in the mixed team relay. Again, a very high standard of competition.  
 
Will has won the Southwest Junior Triathlon Series and recently went to the National Finals as the 
Southwest U15 top seeded athlete.  
 

Have we missed a sporting achievement?  
We are keen to celebrate all of our student's success in the wide world of sport. Please share your 
stories with Mr Carter, Head of PE, jascar@st-laurence.com  

 

From: Mrs Nash – Head of Drama 
 

Performing Arts Awards  
 

These will take place on Wednesday 11th October at 6:00pm in Trinity Hall.     
 

Anyone who took part in any Drama, Music and/or Dance performances last year is invited to attend and 
eligible for an award.   
 

Letters with further details will emailed home in due course - please check spam and junk folders if you do 
not receive one.  

From: Ms Baldwin – Outdoor Education Coordinator 
 
Year 10 Bronze DofE: This week, the Bronze DofE programme was launched to Year 10 students. Letters 
have been emailed home and are also available in the announcement sections of Class Charts.  
 

Please discuss with your child if they would like to take part. If they do, the programme planner and 
enrolment forms need to be completed and handed into Student Reception by Wednesday 13th October. 
 

Students can also drop in for help with the programme planner on Monday 9th October after school in M4. 
 

mailto:jascar@st-laurence.com
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From: Mr Chadwick – Director of English 
 

KS3 Wider Reading Lists 

Wider reading is a fundamental part of a child’s all-round education, and we try to encourage this at school as 
part of the Key Stage 3 English curriculum.  

In short, reading opens so many doors for students both in school and beyond. Amongst other things, it 
improves literacy and vocabulary, knowledge of the world, and empathy.  

The following lists have been produced by English faculty and ILC staff in order to complement the reading that 
takes place in lessons. The themes under which the books are listed correspond to the titles of the current key 
stage 3 schemes of learning in English.  

We hope that students and parents will enjoy selecting and reading some of these suggestions. We appreciate 
any support that parents can give in encouraging wider reading at home. 
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Rehearsals at The Mount Pleasant Centre, Bradford on Avon 
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10th Anniversary of Bradford on Avon Friends of Palestine, Oct 2023 
 

Arrangements are in full swing!  At least 5 people will be visiting from Tubas, including Jalal who visited in 
2015, a young male youth worker and a young female sports teacher. 
Help us celebrate by attending one of our celebratory events. 
 

Delicious Middle East Buffet at St Margaret’s Hall, Thursday 19th 7:00pm with special guest Dr Zomlot, the 
Palestinian Ambassador to the UK. 
 

An evening reception at Great Chalfield Manor, Wednesday 18th 6:00pm -8:00pm - with an opportunity to 
wander in the gardens/church from 5:00pm. Julian Orbach, distinguished historian, will give a short talk on the 
Manor. 
 

Judith Hammond, FFI: email:  boafriendsofpalestine@gmail.com to request £2.50 reduction from ticket prices! 
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Free Porridge is available to all students during 

Breakfast Club  
      Open from 7:45am – 8:15am 
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Restaurant Menu for Week Commencing Monday 2nd October 2023 

 


